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 PAINTED DESERT EWE HAS QUADRUPLETS!  

The Ewe pictured above is: SYSP Kiona  PD-65. The lambôs Sire is: PVLK Nuclear 

JR  PD-373. The lambs where born 2-13-13, ALL EWE LAMBS! This ewe and her 

four beautiful ewe lambs belong to: Adam Crotts, Ascott Farm, Joshua, Texas. See 

page 5 for more multiple birth photos. 

Contact Information 
Association Registrar Office/ Secretary    

P.O. Box 161, New Lebanon, Ohio 45345  

E-Mail: uhhsa@yahoo.com   

Phone: 937-430-1768  

Newsletter Editor: UHHSA Newsletter 

305 Hewey Lane, Central City, KY 42330 

Phone and Fax: 270-525-9977  

Email: lazyjvranch@bellsouth.net  

ORIC: Official Registration Inspection 

Committee 

10416 FM 1511, Buffalo, Texas  75831 

Phone: 903-536-4660 

Email: painted@windstream.net 
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Build your own Loose Mineral Feeder 
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Submitted by member: Adam Crotts 
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Annual UHHSA Online Meeting 
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UNITED HORNED HAIR SHEEP ASSOCIATION, Inc. HOSTED A MEMBERSHIP MEETING! The Membership of UHHSA, Inc., 
held the First Membership Meeting on January 26, 2013 via Yahoo Chat Group at 11:00AM Eastern Standard Time.  Valerie 
Smith, President, welcomed the members present, made a couple of housekeeping announcements, and started an ongoing roll 
call which members could acknowledge as they signed on and joined the group throughout the meeting. Next on the agenda was 
the reading and approval of the general year end reports: 
 

2012 TREASURER REPORT 
STARTING BALANCE:  $2,423.43 January 1, 2012 ENDING BALANCE: $1,850.41 December 31, 2012. Thank you to Alice 
Hengst who files the UHHSA Income Tax Returns. Respectfully Submitted, Sara Qualls 
 

2012 REGISTRAR REPORT 
TOTAL REGISTRATIONS: 154 - TOTAL TRANSFERS: 80 - NOTES: ĿPlease keep in mind that the quality of Pictures on Certifi-
cates is directly related to quality of pictures submitted. ĿPlease continue to provide copies of Certificates from other registries if 
you want those registration number(s) on UHHSA Certificates. Once submitted, you do not need to submit again for that sheep. 
ĿReminder when paying by PayPal online to add the $2.00 convenience fee to TOTAL payment. ĿRegistrations/Transfers are not 
completed until ALL correct information and payments are received in the office. Respectfully Submitted, Sara Qualls 
 

2012 INSPECTION REPORT 
TOTAL NUMBER OF INSPECTIONS 2012: 35 Head - Respectfully Submitted, Brenda Savage 
 

2012 SECRETARY REPORT 
1.Membership - Thank you to Brenda Savage who mails out packets to new members and for those who request information and 
who also mails out membership certificates. 2 Youth Members - 50 Members who renewed from 2011 - 25 New Members - 77 
TOTAL MEMBERS - 57 Different Farms - 21 States 
 

2.BOD Notes - ĿDeveloped the Breed Standards for the Multi-horned Hair Sheep Registry Division. A sub-committee worked on 
the 2013 Calendar. ĿPlanned the 1st Membership Meeting. ĿContinued to Advertise in Sheep! Magazine and Countryside Small 
Stock Magazine. Looking into advertising in other locations as budget permits. ĿIn the process of Clarifying a small section of Arti-
cles of Incorporation 
 

3.General Secretarial Report 
Answered/Returned Phone Calls and Emails from members and nonmembers seeking information - Respectfully Submitted, Sara 
Qualls 
 

Bill Benner made a motion to vote to accept the reports as written and Larry Strain seconded the motion.  The reports were ac-
cepted with 10 votes YES and 0 votes NO. 
 

The next item on the agenda was the proposed addition of the Multi-horned Hair Sheep Registry Division.  The Board of Directors 
and Officers offered the addition of the division for consideration and approval by the Membership.  After discussion, the member-
ship voted and approved the division:  11 votes Yes during meeting and 0 votes No during meeting.  In addition, there were mailed 
paper ballots received in the office showing 5 votes Yes and 0 votes No. Another Paper ballot was received after deadline and was 
excluded though it showed a Yes vote.  The approval was affirmed by 16 YES and 0 NO. 
 

Under New Business, after the Multi-horned Hair Sheep Registry Division was approved by the Membership, was a proposed 
addition of the New Mexico Dahl Sheep Registry Division. Due to some timing/scheduling issues, this addition was not ready to be 
presented in ballot form prior to this Membership Meeting. The Board of Directors requested that the membership present for the 
meeting choose what actions to take on this proposed addition after a time of consideration. A sub-committee had worked with the 
members of the New Mexico Dahl Sheep Foundation to develop the Breed Standards and Registration Requirements and these 
were submitted to the membership at the meeting. The Board of Directors had voted unanimously to add this division. 
The Membership conducted an opinion poll to see if: A) the proposed addition should be tabled until the 2014 Annual Meeting, B) 
the proposed addition should be voted on with those members not present to respond with a written ballot within 30 days, or C) the 
proposed addition should be voted on with the quorum present at the meeting with no further ballots necessary.  The opinion poll 
resulted in 0 votes for A, 3 votes for B, and 10 votes for C.  
With the New Mexico State Legislature considering legislation officially naming the New Mexico Dahl Sheep a New Mexico Herit-
age Breed and any breed additions requiring membership approval at an annual membership meeting, the majority felt that it was 
best to go ahead and vote on the proposed addition and have it finalized.  
{Secretaryôs note: The New Mexico State House ultimately chose to do a Memorial ï House Memorial 77 ï which recog-
nized the NM Dahl Hair Sheepôs integral role in the tradition and heritage of New Mexico Communities.  Please see the 
announcement within the UHHSA Newsletter, page 6.} 
 

A motion to vote on accepting the New Mexico Dahl Sheep Registry Division was made by Adam Crotts with a second by Larry 
Strain.  The addition of the division was approved by 12 YES votes (including an emailed ballot due to problems encountered by a 
member during online voting) and 0 NO votes. 
 
The next item was the 2014 Calendar Contest.  A request for assistance was made and Scott Carson volunteered to assist.  
Thank you Scott! 
 

The last agenda item addressed was to open the floor for comments and suggestions.  A good discussion was held.  
 

Finally, a motion to adjourn was made by Brenda Savage, seconded by Gayle Schroyer, as well as by Alice Hengst and Adam 
Crotts.  The meeting was adjourned around 3:26PM Eastern Standard Time. 
 

Annual Membership Meeting Minutes for January 26, 2013 - Submitted by Sara Qualls, Secretary & Registrar  
 

The next Membership Meeting will be tentatively set for: Saturday, January 25th, 2014. 
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I have just started registering my 

sheep and will continue until all 

are listed. I am looking forward to 

entering my sheep in the calendar 

contest. 

My favorite sheep is Diamond.  

She is very friendly.  Diamond was 

the first sheep here at TC Ranch! 

Thomas Davis  

My name is Thomas Davis. I live in 

the small town of Prosperity, PN 

about 50 miles south of Pittsburgh, 

PA. Iôve lived here all my life. 

I guess you can say I am in the 

learning process because I started 

raising Texas Dall and Painted De-

sert Sheep only 3 years ago. Since 

then I have also gained an interest 

in the Blackbelly Sheep. What I like 

most about these sheep is their  

shedding ability (no shearing) . The 

ewes are very good mother  and I 

have never had to help with lambs. 

I really like the Painted Desert 

Sheep, as Forest Gump would say, 

ñ Life is like a box of chocolates, 

you never know what you are gon-

na getò. 

I only  have 21 head on 10 acres 

but it is growing every year. I also 

raise Pigmy and Boer goats along 

with a few rabbits. Oh, canôt forget 

my  3 companions, Toco and Co-

Co (Chihuahua) and Daisy 

(Dachshund). ñ Thinks he is a 

sheep herder.ò 

I have definitely learned that each 

sheep has its own personality from 

timid to aggressive, to just looking 

to get your attention. 

TC RANCH -  Prosperity, Pennsylvania  
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Many of our members received quite a bit of snow this year. These photos were taken by 

Bill & Joanne Benner at Rhineland Acres Farm located in  East Bridgewater, Massachusetts. 

Member Submissions 

Multiple Births 

The ewe above is a Circle J Painted Desert Sheep, PD-123  GJD 

Jonquil, the sire to the triplets is: PD-920 GJD Rhogan. Owned by 

Gayle Schroyer and JD Williams, Silver City, New Mexico         

The ewe above is PD-11 GJD Desert Lilac, From Circle J 

Painted Deserts. Sire: PD-920 GJD Rhogan. Owned by Gayle 

Schroyer and JD Williams, Silver City, New Mexico         

The ewe above is: PD-99 Alvizo Ranch Lakota Storm, Owned by 
Ascott Farm, Adam Crotts, Joshua, Texas. The lambs Sire is: PVLK 

Nuclear JR  PD-373  

The ewe above is from Cheyenne Farm, PD-394 CHEY Blazen 
Stars with triplets two ewe one ram..Owned by Brenda Savage in 

Buffalo, Texas.          


